

## IG 08/20/2020

Meeting opened at 18:00

Roll Call:

Ian K - Chair  
Kim T - Answering Service  
Wendy - Alt District 18  
John R - Treasurer/Webmaster  
Kit K - Kernersville Serenity  
Chris J - 601 Men's Group  
Cory P - Accessibilities Coordinator  
Alannah R - YPG/Nccypaa  
Paul E - 10:30 Group IG Rep  
Robin B - Camel Men's Group  
Joe A - Summit Group  
Richard C - King Serenity  
Pete C - Board of Trustees  
Mike P - H&I  
Amy B - Ladies Group  
Delaine - Clemmons Group  
Will B - Alt. Chair  
Mark R - Ardmore Group  
Andrea R - Board of Trustees / Alt Secretary  
Jorie M - Outgoing Answering Service

Meeting opened at 6:00PM.

Previous minutes approved.

Treasurer's report:

Income \$1472.70 (with a big THANK YOU to contributing groups)

Expenditure \$1673.78

Net Loss \$201.08

Approved unanimously after a short discussion at 18:12.

Reports:

H&I - Is a little difficult to navigate right now while we are still in phase 2. Arca has a Tuesday speaker meeting, Thursday is an "ask it basket", Friday is a virtual Book study, and Sunday a speaker. Still working on getting in at Old vineyard, is going to invite them to the virtual ask it basket meeting.

Accessibilities - not much new to report. Has had contact with some Oxford house fellows but otherwise very little movement without having as many in person meetings. Has been working on childcare guidelines for meetings to start childcare friendly meetings.

Answering Service - 21 calls patched, 89 calls. 68 were "robo calls/not AAs". We did go down to the basic plan.

CPC/CI - Absent/nothing to report.

Men's Corrections - Absent/nothing reported.

Women's corrections - Absent/nothing reported.

Literature - Absent / John R gave a report that we do have a printer and most of the sales were to Unity.

## IG 08/20/2020

Website - Modified the website to make it easier to contribute with a button at the top and bigger font at the bottom. Made a note that if your meeting is changing to face to face or ANY changes at all, please be sure to let your groups know to let John know directly as things change. We have space on the website to post donation information for specific groups (such as PayPal, Venmo, cashapp, etc), just get that info to as well.

District 17 - No report

District 18 - has summary from Aug 5th meeting. To use 18k for billboards was voted down and money sent to GSO. The next area event is a Summer Committee Meeting Sept 05 via zoom to plan event. Area 51 is having a workshop on virtual/in person meetings this weekend.

District 19 - No report.

Nccypaa - Virtual conference is this weekend aug 21/22, see website [www.nccypaa2020.com/events](http://www.nccypaa2020.com/events) and we have the campout coming up in October [www.wncypaa.org/campout](http://www.wncypaa.org/campout)

Old business:

still working on getting our 501c3 and we have a lawyer willing to look over it pro bono, so it's moving forward.

New business:

Mike met with Homer and discussed the possibility that online meetings will keep going. Though online meetings do have an intergroup they do not have a recognized and represented portion of AA. Working together with others, they have put together a proposal to take to GSO to be voted on.

Meeting closed at 17:50

*Upcoming events:*

The international women's convention committee is looking at going virtual. This may give more people around the world a chance to access. More TBA. Link in email from chairperson.

Nccypaa 2020 Virtual August 21/22:

[www.nccypaa2020.com/events](http://www.nccypaa2020.com/events)

Campout October 16-18: [www.wncypaa.org/campout](http://www.wncypaa.org/campout)

Sunday evenings living sober group is now in person and continuing to have zoom meetings congruent with the in person at 6:00PM.